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Performing arts
 
center proposed
 
by Bette Tani I StaffWTiter 

Representatives from H.G. Fairfield 
came before the town boardWednes­
day, Januaryl9 to discuss the possi­
bility ofcreati~a performing arts 
center at Lakeside Park.. 

Their mission according to Exe<.~ 

utivc Director Kim Blacklock is to 
promote art~ and culture. "We want 
to create a campus that is sustain­
able in four areas; performing arts, 
fine arts, wellness and sports," 
Blacklock said. 

Part ofwhat they are proposing, 
which they intend to financially back 
through~nganddonations 

is to implement a philosophy that 
focuses on well being, the creative 
process, physical fitness and envi­
ronmental stewardship, as well as 
creating a 300 to 360 seat arts center 
with studio space. According to 

Blacklock the group already has 
approximately $5()() thousand to put 
toward the project 

Blacklock said that their organi­
zation understands the needs of the 
town at Lakeside Park, including 
summercamp and is more than will­
ing to work around the town's pro­
grams and activities. Theyalsostated 
that they would work closely with 
Gai to & Associates, the firm enlisted 
by the town to do work on the Lath­
rop Building, as well as meet the 
requirements for the town's compre­
hensive plan. 

Representatives from H.G. Fair­
field wilJ continue to meet with town 
members as theyhave been recently 
including Town Supervisor David 
Kelly, Recreation Department Direc­
tor Melissa Smith and headofbuild­
ings and grounds WendeHWeher to 
see this projectcome to fruition. 

"We are thrilled with this oppor­
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tunity and are networking on get­
ting attention for this project," 
BlackJock said. 

"We are planning for excellence 

and feel there is a mesh between us 
and what the town wants," she added. 

The H,G. FairfieldAl'ts Center for 
the Environment, Inc, is a regbtered 
New York State not-for-profit that 
consbis ofan eight member board of 
di rectors, 20 member advisory board. 
a fund deVelopment committee and 

a land acquisition committee. They 
are expected to continue discussions 
with the town and will attend future 
board meetings. 

Members of the board expressed 
their enthusiasm about the project 
and future dealings with the group. 


